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07 April 2010
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Dead steelhead at JDA-N.

On 7 April, JDA Project Fisheries reported four dead adult steelhead were found inside the north ladder.  Three of the fish were located in the control section and the fourth was in the lower ladder (first pool at tailwater).  
A. Species – four steelhead 
B. Origin – Unknown
C. Length – unknown 
D. Weight – Unknown

E. Marks and Injuries noted during tagging – NA
F. Marks and Injuries found on the carcass – NA
G. Cause and Time of Death – late morning on 7 April 2010.  These mortalities are a result of multiple ladder water ups and dewaterings which have been occurring since 2 April; these dewaterings were necessary for the contractor to keep fixing the leaking counting station window, broken crowder's hardware and correcting other minor deficiencies. In spite that the entrance weirs were closed to prevent entry of fish, a few must had been present inside the lower ladder pools and then moved upstream during the last water up yesterday, 4/6. The last dewatering happened late at approximately 1700 hrs on 4/6 so it was difficult to schedule a fisheries inspection or rescue operation. 
H. Future and Preventative Measures – As a result of these mortalities, Fisheries requested JDA operations and maintenance notify Fisheries, in advance, of any subsequent JDA-N ladder dewaterings.  This will allow Fisheries to organize fish rescue operations, if needed. 
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